JUNE 8, 2021 TOWN MEETING



The Commissioners of Ridgely met on the above date in the Town Hall at 11:00 AM for the June 2021 Town Meeting. The following were in attendance: Commissioner Anthony Casey, Commissioner John Hurley, Clerk-Treasurer Stephanie Berkey, Director of Public Works David Crist, Chief of Police Jeff Eckrich, Zoning Administrator Melissa Leonard, Financial Assistant Gerald Sutton, Ridgely Historical Society Cathy and Rick Schwab.

Commissioner Casey opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioner Hurley made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 3, 2021 Town Meeting, 2nd Commissioner Casey, approved.

STAFF REPORTS CLERK-TREASURER

Commissioner Hurley made a motion to approve paying the bills, 2nd Commissioner Casey, approved.

Total General Funds reconciled \$273,889.67 Total Sewer Funds reconciled \$104,242.92 Total Water Funds reconciled \$104,951.69

DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS

David Crist the projects at Martin Sutton Park that will be proposed for the \$300,000 LPPI grant. Projects will include fixing the tennis courts, making the basketball courts regulation size, paving parking lots and creating ADA parking, adding 2 regulation baseball fields, adding benches, bike racks and trash cans throughout the park. Commissioner Hurley made a motion to proceed with the grant application with these shovel-ready projects, 2nd Commissioner Casey.

CHIEF OF POLICE

Chief Eckrich reported that they have been busy getting car quotes for a new vehicle and also working on various grants.

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR

Melissa Leonard reported that code enforcement and rental inspections have started back up.

FINANCIAL ASSISTANT

Gerald Sutton said that the revenue estimates for FY21 are looking very good. The preliminary audit will begin the last week of June and he is anticipating another good year.

HISTORICAL SOCIETY

Cathy Schwab discussed that the train station tours were going well. The next tour day will be July 3 from 10-1. The Historical Society is planning a grand opening for the library. They have received a plat from 1912 from Mary Warton's estate.

OLD BUSINESS

Vote on Ordinance No. 2021-388 FY22 Budget. Commissioner Hurley made a motion to approve the Ordinance, 2nd Commissioner Casey, approved.

NEW BUSINESS

There was no new business.

PUBLIC COMMENT

None.

Respectfully Submitted, Stephanie L. Berkey, CMC Clerk-Treasurer